Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 26th September 2016 at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), M Fox, A Ballantyne, J Lean, N Cameron, A Duncan, C Blake, K Neill, G Chappell, L MacAbhuinn
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie , Highland CC
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	A Duncan proposed the previous minutes as accurate and C Blake seconded this.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) None
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Cricket Scotland update
	

	
	a) J Bishop attended the last meeting.  He has now been elected onto the Risk Committee.
b) J Bishop has invited the President of Cricket Scotland, Bruce Dixon, and his wife to the NoSCA dinner in October, an invitation which they have accepted.

c) It was noted that the 125th anniversary of NoSCA will fall in 2018.  Cricket Scotland may provide a team to play a President’s XI.  K Neill said that apparently cricket was played in Nairn as early as 1842.

d) There is a new Commercial Manager for Cricket Scotland.  He is already looking at securing funding for a pilot project in Moray which would see cricket on the curriculum of all senior schools in the district.  MCA and Moray Council (through K Patterson) are already looking into this.
e) Cricket Scotland have started a project which would provide indoor training facilities at Forthill CC (Broughty Ferry).

f) CS Director of Participation, Ian Sandbrook, wishes to make a presentation to NoSCA along with Nicola Wilson, (Girls & Women’s Participation Manager).  It was agreed that this would probably be best done after the AGM.
g) Cricket Scotland will use the Caledonian Highlanders as the pathway for development of players.

h) A rebranding will shortly be unveiled by Cricket Scotland.


	

	
	
	

	5.
	Caledonian Cricket Association
	

	
	a) J Bishop received information about looking at ways for SPCU, Aberdeenshire Grades and NoSCA working together more formally.  This could include regular inter league fixtures, a mini league for clubs from the 3 leagues and a development league on a Sunday which would allow players to move around out with their normal club confines.  J Bishop will attend their next meeting to see what proposals are tabled.
b) Cricket Scotland are keen to develop the Last Man Standing idea in the NoSCA area.  J Bishop and N Cameron will meet with reps to discuss further.
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Awards for All Grant
	

	
	a) An Umpires Level 1 course will be held over the weekend of 15/16th October 2016.  The numbers for this are very good and it was particularly pleasing to see a large proportion of younger players registered to start.  G Chappell proposed that each participant should be required to stand in at least 4 games for the 2017 season as a commitment for the costs of the course being covered by NoSCA.  This would be monitored but would include junior, evening, welfare, reserve cricket.  All participants will be advised of this before the start of the course.
b) N Cameron advised that he has now run 4 Introductory courses for Umpires and is looking to hold at least one more.  4 members of Highland CC recently attended at Fraser Park.

c) G Chappell stated that he would like to take part in the next level of courses but has so far been unable to get much information.  N Cameron said the pathway is available but may involve going to Edinburgh to participate.  G Chappell was advised to speak to the NoSCA Umpires Convener, M Ross, to see what availability there is.  Several other suitably qualified umpires within NoSCA have also expressed an interest in this.

d) N Cameron advised that Coach Supporter has now replaced the ICC Intro to Coaching, this course will be coming up shortly.  J Bishop expressed concern that some of the CPD modules have not been delivered but N Cameron said several of the courses have outperformed expectation.
	

	
	
	

	7.
	Annual Dinner
	

	
	a) All arrangements are now in place.  Clubs are initially entitled to 7 tickets at a cost of £30 each plus the one complimentary ticket which is paid for through annual subscription.
b) Decisions were made on the discretionary awards.

c) It was agreed that NoSCA would not institute a Female Player of the Year award for 2016 but that it should be considered in the future.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Disciplinary Procedures - review
	

	
	a) J Bishop stated that there had been no progress on this due to other pressures but he will be looking at it in the near future.
	

	
	
	

	9.
	Junior Development & Coach Education
	

	
	a) Cricket Scotland have joined forces with ScotRail to launch the ScotRail Curriculum for Excellence Cricket Programme.
b) Other points were covered earlier in the meeting.
	

	
	
	

	10.
	ACO Update
	

	
	a) On the 24th September, the Ross Co v Nairn fixture had once again been abandoned part way through the match due to bad weather.  It was agreed that the fixture should be declared null and void.
b) There was some feeling that games which affect the outcome of the league should be prioritised when the end of the season comes along and rearrangements need to be made.

	

	
	
	

	11.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) A Duncan confirmed that MCA will take part in the NoSCA Junior Handbook planned for 2017.
b) K Neill thanked NoSCA for the use of the tickets to the Scotland v Hong Kong match in September.  They had enjoyed themselves enormously.

c) A Ballantyne has a draft proposal for the NoSCA Hall of Fame.  This will be added to the next agenda.

d) N Cameron has contacted all clubs asking for coach/volunteer number information.

e) J Bishop had been alerted to an article in the Northern Scot to which he had replied.  His reply had been printed but then another article had appeared.  J Bishop has again contacted the Editor but this time has asked for a meeting to discuss coverage of cricket in his paper.
	

	
	
	

	12.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Monday 7th November 2016, 7pm at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
	


